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Honorable Mayor and City Council

Councilmember Patrick O'Donnell, Fourth District (f;J
EJN Mini Mart- 2221 Palo Verde Avenue

Background:
On March 17,2011 the Planning Commission approved a Conditional Use Permit
(CUP) for an upgrade of an existing Type 20 alcohol license at 2221 Palo Verde
Avenue Suite 1G. Approval of the CUP corrects an outstanding issue of
"licensing the premises would be contrary to Long Beach Zoning Ordinances."

Recommendation:
Rescind City Council action of February 15, 2011, regarding a public notice of
protest on the application of EJN Mini Mart for an Original Alcoholic Beverage
Control License, at 2221 Palo Verde Avenue, Suite 1G; and direct to the City
Clerk to notify the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board of the City Council action to
rescind.




